
MCSA Quarterly Newsletter   April 2014 

Hi, I’m your new newsletter editor Kathy Bragg.  Hopefully I wil be doing this newletter quarterly. 

You my get me the information for the newsletter by placing it in the orange mail box (on top of the 
safe), give it me at a meeting (or when you see me), or email me at home violahanna1@aol.com. 

Your 2014 Board of Officers are: 

President – Terry Miller    Vice President – Melinda Schuffenhauer 

Teasurer – Steve Worthington   Secretary – Claire Voskuhl 

Exec. Officer – Jack Fitch   Jr. Div. Chair. – Allen Bragg 

Training – Jennie Van Tuyl   Cowboy SASS – Keih Vanderwal 

USPSA – Bruce Bennett    Hunter Ed – Steve Mutoli 

PPC – Jack Fitch     Winchester – Steve Worthington 

Adult Smallbore (22) – Allen Bragg  Newsletter – Kathy Bragg 

PPC results:   Jack Fitch 

The PPC awards for the first half: 

 A-Class 95-100%  B-Class 90-94.9% 

 C-Class 85-89.9%  Tyro-Class up to 84.9%  

Competitors complete 8 of 10 matches to qualify (8 best scores)  

Revolver: First Place A Class: 95.78% -----Jack F. 

                  First Place C Class: 89.29%-----Bruce B.  

             Second Place C Class: 88.72-------Jennie V.  

Semi Auto: First Place A Class: 95.72%---Jack F. 

                     First Place B Class: 91.19%--- Scott S. 

                Second Place B Class: 90.70%—Dennis B. 

                    Third Place B Class: 90.65%-- Mark G. 

                First Place Tyro Class: 75.90-----Doug D.  

Winners were able to select shooting related prizes for their efforts. 

 



Junior Division – Allen Bragg 

I am assited by Anita Madea (Shelton School Nurse) and my wife Kathy Bragg 

The junior division encompasses our club members, members of Shelton High School Rifle 
Team, and members of NJROTC from Shelton High School.  There is no charge for the actiities 
of the Junior Division.  The equipment needed is provided by MCSA.   

Shelton High School competes in the North West Evergreen High School Rifle League.  This 
league consists of 5 teams:  Shelton, Tumwater, Black Hills (Olympia), Centralia, and WF West 
(Chehalis).  They hold their matches at Shelton, Capitol City, or Centralia.  Matches are usually 
held on Mondays @ 4 PM.  They compete with .22 caliber rifles in 3 position matches (prone, 
offhand/standing, and kneeling)  Results will be in the next newsletter.  (Season is not quite 
finished). 

NJROTC matches are held at various locataions around the state.  They compete with air rifles at 
10 meters.  They compete either with precision rifles or sporter rifles.  On Feb. 21st they compete 
in a match at Prairie High School (Vancouver).  We sent a precision team, who finished 5th 
overall.  Individuals were Marissa N., 5th overall with a score of 555/600.  Blake H. 25th ovrall 
with a score of 492/600.  He was at 50%.  Austin L. with a score of 456/600.  Anthhony F.with a 
score of 449/600. 

The junior division will continue with practices through the end of May.  They will be working 
on the Winchester 3 position Rifle program to earn their medals.  The medals are Marksman, 
Marksman 1st, Sharpshooter, Sharpshooter Bars 1 thru 9, Expert and Distinquished Expert. 

Their will be an awards ceremony for  the juniors during  our regular club  meeting in May7, 
2014. 

Adult Smallbore Rifle – Allen Bragg 

This is offered to adult members who wish to impove their skills in the same 3 positions as the 
junior division.  They are elgible to earn the same Winchester medals.  The fee is $6 per night.  
Equipment is provided by MCSA or you can bring your own. 

This discipline will continue in June after the junior divisiion is takes a break for June, July and 
August. 

You will need 50 rounds of standard velocity 22 per night.  Time is 6:00 Pm to 9:00 PM. 

NRA Foundation grants for 2014 – Kathy Bragg 

We have received 1 grant for the senior club (trainig depatment) and 3 grants for the junior 
division.  The junior grants were for equpment, ammunition, and money to purchase a 40 gun 
safe. 

Winchester Progams 

There are some new programs that are now available. Your E Board will be checking on these 
programs and see which ones we might be able to offer. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

 


